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Did you know it is not too late to join our 
 

GOYA BASKETBALL TEAMS       

All boys and girls between 12 and 18 are invited to participate. 
Practices are open to all! Girls practices are Sunday's 6-8 p.m. 

and Boy's practices are Monday's 7-9 p.m.  If you have any 
further questions, feel free to contact the coaches at 

htsn.athletic@gmail.com 

 

 

This great Father and Teacher of 
the Church was born in 329 in 
Arianzus, a village of the second 
district of Cappadocia, not far from 
Nazianzus. His father, who later 
became Bishop of Nazianzus, was 
named Gregory (commemorated 
Jan. 1), and his mother was named 
Nonna (Aug. 5); both are among 
the Saints, and so are his brother 
Caesarius (Mar. 9) and his sister 
Gorgona (Feb. 23). At first he 
studied in Caesarea of Palestine, 
then in Alexandria, and finally in 
Athens.  
As he was sailing from Alexandria 
to Athens, a violent sea storm put 
in peril not only his life but also his 
salvation, since he had not yet 
been baptized. With tears and 
fervor he besought God to spare 
him, vowing to dedicate his whole 
self to Him, and the tempest gave 
way to calm. At Athens Saint 
Gregory was later joined by Saint

Basil the Great, whom he already knew; 
but now their acquaintanceship grew 
into a lifelong brotherly love. Another 
fellow student of theirs in Athens was 
the young Prince Julian, who later as 
Emperor was called the Apostate 
because he denied Christ and did all in 
his power to restore paganism. Even in 
Athens, before Julian had thrown off 
the mask of piety, Saint Gregory saw 
what an unsettled mind he had, and 
said, "What an evil the Roman State is 
nourishing" (Oration V, 24, PG 35:693). 
After their studies at Athens, he 

became Basil's fellow ascetic, living the 

monastic life together with him for a 

time in the hermitages of Pontus. His 

father ordained him presbyter of the 

Church of Nazianzus, and Saint Basil 

consecrated him Bishop of Sasima (or 

Zansima), which was in the archdiocese 

of Caesarea. This consecration was a 

source of great sorrow to Gregory, and 

a cause of misunderstanding 
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Happy New Year 

and  

a Blessed 2010 !  

New Multimedia Ministry 

Team has been established. If 

you are interested in helping, 

please contact Fr. Ciprian. 
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between him and Basil; but his love 
for Basil remained unchanged, as 
can be plainly seen from his Funeral 
Oration on Saint Basil (Oration XLIII). 
 

About the Year 379, Saint Gregory 
came to the assistance of the Church 
of Constantinople, which had 
already been troubled for forty years 
by the Arians; by his supremely wise 
words and many labors he freed it 
from the corruption of heresy, and 
was elected Archbishop of that city 
by the Second Ecumenical Council, 
which assembled there in 381, and 
condemned Macedonius, 
Archbishop of Constantinople, the 
enemy of the Holy Spirit. When Saint 
Gregory came to Constantinople, the 
Arians had taken all the churches 
and he was forced to serve in a 
house chapel dedicated to Saint 
Anastasia the Martyr. From there he 
began to preach his famous five 
sermons on the Trinity, called the 
Triadica.  
 

When he left Constantinople two 
years later, the Arians did not have 
one church left to them in the city. 
Saint Meletius of Antioch (Feb. 12), 
who was presiding over the Second 
Ecumenical Council, died in the 
course of it, and Saint Gregory was 
chosen in his stead; there he 
distinguished himself in his 
expositions of dogmatic theology. 
 

Having governed the Church until 
382, he delivered his farewell speech 
- the Syntacterion, in which he 
demonstrated the Divinity of the Son 
- before 150 bishops and the 
Emperor Theodosius the Great; in 
this speech he requested, and 
received from all, permission to 
retire from the See of 
Constantinople. He returned to 

Nazianzus, where he lived to the 
end of his life, and reposed in the 
Lord in 391, having lived some 
sixty-two years. 
 

His extant writings both prose and 
poems in every type of meter, 
demonstrate his lofty eloquence 
and his wondrous breadth of 
learning. In the beauty of his 
writings, he is considered to have 
surpassed the Greek writers of 
antiquity, and because of his God-
inspired theological thought, he 
received the surname 
"Theologian." Although he is 
sometimes called Gregory of 
Nazianzus, this title belongs 
properly to his father; he himself is 
known by the Church only as 
Gregory the Theologian. He is 
especially called "Trinitarian 
Theologian," since in virtually 
every homily he refers to the 
Trinity and the one essence and 
nature of the Godhead. Hence, 
Alexius Anthorus dedicated the 
following verses to him: 
 

Like an unwandering star beaming 
with splendour, 

Thou bringest us by mystic 
teachings, O Father, 

To the Trinity's sunlike illumination, 
O mouth breathing with fire, 

Gregory most mighty. 
 

Apolytikion in the First Tone: The 
ǎƘŜǇƘŜǊŘΩǎ ǇƛǇŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ 
conquered the trumpets 
philosophers. For since you 
searched out the depths of the 
Spirit the beauty of words was 
added to you. Intercede to Christ 
our God, O Father Gregory, that 
our souls may be saved. 

Kontakion in the Third Tone:  With 
your theologians speech you 
destroyed the entagled webs of 
vain philosophers, while 
beautifying the entire Church with 
the robe of Orthodoxy woven in 
Heaven; and the Church, clothed 
in it, proclaims with us, your 
children: O wise Gregory most 
glorious, rejoice, O Father, great 
theological mind. 

 



January Voice 2009  
 

3 | P a g e  
 

Parish Council 
Presidentôs Message 
by Gus Perdikakis 
 

ɳ˂ˉʾʸ˖ ˈˍʽ ʰˎˍˈ ˍˇ ˄ʷˇ ʷˍˇˌ 
нлмл ʶˎ˂ˇʴʶʾ ʶˋʱˌ ˁʰʽ ˍʽˌ 
ˇʽˁˇʴʷ˄ʶʽʷˌ ˋʰˌ ˃ʶ ˁʰ˂ʺ ˎʴʶʾʰ 
ˁʰʽ ʶˎˍˎ˔ʾʰΦ  I hope this New 
Year 2010 blesses you and 

your families with good health 
and happiness. 
 

Reflecting upon this past year 2009 our church made 
progress in a number of ways including a greater 
financial awareness of our budget requirements and 
the absolute necessity of individual stewardship 
towards the goal of 100% participation.   
 

The facility requirements of our church property 
assets were improved and maintained within budget.  
We strived for improved internal and external 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ 
database and greater use of electronic mail that will 
continue in this New Year.   
 

The introduction of church governance charged with 
encouraging participation in council leadership and 
attendance at our general assemblies was initiated to 
better source our human capital. This past year we 
were also able to establish internal human resource 
policies and developed a formal HR Handbook for 
church administration. 
 

The church community again came together for very 
successful fund raising events of Panegyri and Car 
Raffle with management and controls that when 
carried over will benefit us in future years. 
 

Just last month there was an initial very enthusiastic 
organizational meeting to begin a Greek Orthodox 
aŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ.  Goals of having an annual prayer 
breakfast and church improvement projects were 
discussed in addition to ways men can provide 
leadership and be good witnesses of our faith.  
 

The Outreach Ministry Sunday co-sponsored by 
Philoptohos and the Parish Council was very successful 
and everyone enjoyed the Chili Cook Off.  The winners 
of the cook off are listed below. 
 

Our Outreach Ministry Sunday Chili Cook Off  winners 
were as follows: 

Best Overall: Patrick Kevin 
Best Cincinnati:  Jo Ann Perdikakis 

Best South Western:  Pana Gregg and Ann Jonson 
Best White:  Eleni Haralamos 

Best Meatless: Cara Chrysovergis 
Best Miscellaneous:  Patrick Kevin 

 
More importantly as part of our Outreach Ministry we 
had the opportunity to help families in need from 
Greece.  Outreach Ministry remains a priority in 
helping people and encourages individuals to be more 
active parishioners of our Greek Orthodox faith and 
family. Two families, the Pazarakou and Satella 
families both recently sent letters that I would like to 
share with you.   

November 23, 2009 
To the most reverend Father and the Greek Community 
 

We all wish you well.  Please forgive us for not writing 
sooner when we returned to Greece, after 3 weeks, Marios 
was taken to the hospital suffering from diverticulitis.  He 
was operated and now has a permanent colostomy.  We 
fought to avoid the permanent colostomy, but 
unfortunately we were not successful.  At this time and 
always in the future he will have a bag on his side.  You 
understand what we went through we also had to support 
and strength to our other four children. 
 

We do not forget you and we will never forget you in the 
future.  You are always in our hearts. We thank you, and 
appreciate that you opened your arms to us.  May God 
keep you safe in his care, and we will never forget you.   
 

Our home will always be open to you and we will be very 
happy to hear from you. 
 

Our address is Panayiotis & Antigone Pazarakou 
Zefeti, Nafpliou 20, Athens 13451, Greece  
 

We will be most happy to have you in our home and to care 
and love you as you have loved us with all our love.  
 

Our telephone number is 001-30-694-35-21-129 
 
We miss you. 
The Pazarakou Family  
 
We thank you!!!! 
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BAPTISMS: 

 

The New Christian: Alex Marcel and  
 Anabella Valentina  
The Parents: Marcel and Valentina (Popa) Matis 
The Sponsors: Vasile and Liliana Cioca 
Date: December 5, 2009 
 
The New Christian: Anthony James 
The Parents: Nikolaos Michael and  
 Linda Ann (Carollo) Nikolaidis 
The Sponsors: Evey Cormican and Mark Carollo 
Date: December 5, 2009 
 
The New Christian: Joseph 
The Parents: John Joseph IV and  
 Dena (Beshara) Cranley  
The Sponsor: Lisa David and Michael Cranley 
Date: December 6, 2009 
 
The New Christian: Evelina 
The Parents: Felix and Elena Gurvich  
The Sponsors: Katherine Pivor and Alexander Craft 
Date: December 12, 2009 
 
 

 
 
 

FUNERALS: 
 

Dean Haralamos, age 82, on November 30, 2009. 

Stella Fotos, age 87, on November 30, 2009. 

Thelma Stephan, age 80, on December 1, 2009. 

 

Young Mario Pazarakou also sent along a drawing for 
the community that we will post on the church bulletin 
board. 
Special thanks and appreciation to Kiki Christofield for 
her leadership in working with Greek families coming 
ǘƻ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŦŜŜƭ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ 
ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀǎ ǘǊŀƴǎƭŀǘƻǊΦ  hǳǊ {ǘΦ {ƻǇƘƛŀ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 
Club will be establishing an on-going special fund to 
help these families and will be asking for our moral 
 and financial support.

November 25, 2009 
The Most Reverend Father Cassis 
And beloved Christians of the Greek Orthodox Community 
of Cincinnati, Ohio 
 
We thank you very much for your help.  It made it possible 
for us to help repurchase our return tickets home so that we 
may celebrate the holidays with all our family. 
We both wish you a very blessed Christmas and Happy 
New Year.   May you all enjoy love, good health and long 
life. 
 

Maria Satella, Patient.   
Demetrios Satellas, Kotoni, Messinios,  

Greece 011-30-272-502-2788 
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Moving can be a stressful but fun time with lots to do 
and many people to update. In order to continue 
receiving church mailings, please remember to also 
update the church with your new address and telephone 
numbers. Re-routing mail can be quite expensive. Over  

the last year we have spent in excess of $120 in returned mail 
penalties alone, not including the cost of re-mailing. Mail is 
returned to us whenever you have changed address or if you are 
ά¢ŜƳǇƻǊŀǊƛƭȅ !ǿŀȅέΦ aŀƛƭ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ  
not get forwarded by the post office. So, please  
remember to keep us informed of your new  
ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ƻǊ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ά¢ŜƳǇƻǊŀǊƛƭȅ !ǿŀȅέΦ  
If you no longer wish to receive mailings, please contact the 
church office and ask to be removed from the mailing list.  
Thank You ! 

       Our Mission    
 

THE VOICE is the official monthly 

newsletter of Holy Trinity-St. 

Nicholas Greek Orthodox Church at 

Cincinnati, Ohio.  Our mission is to 

reach out to all members of the 

Community by providing: relevant 

information on the religious, spiritual 

and cultural life of the Parish; news 

on the accomplishments of Parish 

members and organizations; and 

editorial points of view.   

 

The Deadline 
 

The next deadline for submitting 

news to the "Voice" is January 10, 

2009.  Submissions can be dropped 

off or mailed to the Church Office or 

e-mailed to gopriest@cinci.rr.com or 

hchurch2@cinci.rr.com.  

 

Our Church website can be found at 

www.holytrinity.oh.goarch.org 

 
 

THANK YOU 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish People News 

Congratulations to DR. LITSA KRANIAS. She is a 2009 recipient of the 
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ IŜŀǊǘ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 5ƛǎǘƛƴƎǳƛǎƘŜŘ {ŎƛŜƴǘƛǎǘ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ 

American Heart Association created a Distinguished Scientist 
designation to honor members who have made extraordinary 

contributions to cardiovascular and stroke research. This designation 
has been received by fewer than 50 researchers nationally and only 
three other women previously. Litsa received her award at the AHA 

Scientific Sessions in Orlando, Florida on November 15th, 2009. 
 

PETER AND ANNA BOURAS are celebrated their 50th wedding 
anniversary in December 2009. We wish them many more years of love 

and happiness together. 
 

THE HARALAMOS AND NORRIS FAMILY would like to thank you all for 
your kind words and prayers during this time of loss.  Deno was a 

beloved brother, father, uncle, grandfather and dear friend to the many 
people who knew him.  He will be missed.  Thank you for the loving 

support and sharing your memories with us. 
 

DIMITRI AND ATHENA (KALEMANIS) KARAGEORGE proudly announces 
the birth of twin sons, Petros and Pavlos, on November 10, 2009.  They 

weighed in at 6lbs 3oz and 6lbs 1oz. 
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h±9w CLC¢¸ /[¦.Χ!ƴƴ Wƻƴǎƻƴ 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

We had a wonderful Thanksgiving luncheon prepared by R & 
w /ŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ !ƭŜȄΩǎ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ ŎǊŀƴōŜǊǊȅ 
ǎŀǳŎŜΦ  ²Ŝ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ .ƛƭƭ /ƘŀƭŘŜƪŀǎΩ фр

th
 birthday.  We also 

had a 70
th

, a 75
th

, and two 80
th

 birthdays in November.  We 
wish them all many more years of health and happiness. 
 

I would like to thank my husband Alex, Jinny Balli and Koula 
Alex for their support and to the many hosts and hostesses 
who helped us throughout the year. 
 

Wrapping up 2009 - We had 133 paid members, 9 of which 
were new.  Our new members are Sharon Bowling, Mina 
Demakes, Ray and Niki Locklear, Maria Palassis, Mary Ralles, 
Danka Terry and Ron and Maria Trester.  Unfortunately, 9 
members, past or present, of The Over Fifty Club, passed 
away this past year.  They are Art Anninos, Mike Bidzos, Ted 
Christopulos, Peter Demas, Kalliope Dimitry, Nina Gaspar, 
Irene Perry, Agnes Ralles, and Jim Spyridon.  May their 
memories be eternal.  We will miss them all. 
 

Our next luncheon will be January 16 at a restaurant. 
 

tIL[ht¢h/Ih{Χ5ƛŀƴŜ YŜǾƛƴ 
 
Thank you to all who attended the Christmas Party held on 
December 1, 2009.  An engraved frame was presented by 
Cathy Nadaud to Ann Jonson in memory of her mother 
Kalliope Dimitry.  We are grateful to Ann for her dedication 
to Philoptochos and to our community, and are comforted 
to know that she will carry on in the spirit of her dear 
mother.  

The St. Nicholas Vespers service and reception was held on 
December 5.  Ladies, thank you for preparing food for the 

reception, and to our Philanthy Nichols, whose participation 
in the service was enjoyed by all. 

Our Sweet Treats from the Greeks Bake Sale was held 
December 11 ς 13 and was a great success again this year.  
Many thanks to everyone who helped bake each week for 
this sale, and for the preparation in getting things ready.  To 
Rena Poneris, Pat J. Zaferes, Olga Raptis and all of you who 
made things possible for this sale, we cannot thank you 
enough.  Philoptochos has great purpose, and yes, we are 
ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ άŀ ōŀƪŜ ǎŀƭŜέΦ  .ǳǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 
the women who prepare it each year, we would not be able 
to accomplish many of the things that we do for those in 
need.  Enough cannot be said for the women who get things 
going each year for this sale. Please know how grateful we 
are to all of you, and to those who support this event.   
 
Vasilopita brunch and auction will be held on Sunday, 
January 10, 2010!  More detailed information may be found 
in your Sunday bulletin at church. Please join us after Divine 
Liturgy and bid on your favorite Vasilopita breads! 
 

In closing, I would like to thank Vera Manolakas and those 
of you helped take care of things in my absence.  My surgery 
was a bit more involved than expected.  Also a note that my 
mother Betty McKay is recovering from her fall, and for this 
we are grateful.  Thank you for your cards and calls.   
 

We hope everyone had a nice Christmas holiday, and wish 
everyone a blessed new year.  Our next meeting is Tuesday, 
January 5, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.  Please join us, bring a friend 
ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛends like Dena Paraska 
and others, and touch on some needs within our 
community!   
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ah¢I9w{ϥ /[¦.ΧCatherine Stavros 
Mothers Club would like to extend many thanks to Cathy 
Stavros, Jim Heister, Pana Gregg, Vivian Kapourales, and 
Joanne Valcarcel for their work in bringing the church to life 
this Christmas season. The gingerbread and train display 
and the Breakfast with Santa were a big hit again this year!  
 

We would also like to thank everyone who participated in 
the Gingerbread House contest, the Hellenic Poker Club for 
cooking breakfast and of course, Santa, for stopping by to 
say hello to all the children. 
 

Please note the date of the Godparent Godchild luncheon 
this year. It will be on Sunday, February 7, which is a change 
from dates you may have seen previously. We look forward 
to celebrating this special day with you and your 
Godparents/children! 
 

We are proud to announce that the Community wide baby 
bottle campaign raised over $800!! Thank you to all who 
participated by filling up your baby bottles with spare 
change and bringing them back to church... a little from 
everyone adds up to a lot and we are proud to have been 
able to help the pregnancy center. We look forward to 
doing this event again next year. Thank you!! 
 

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 12, 2010 
at 6:30 pm for dinner and 7:00 for the meeting. Babysitting 
will be available. 

DAUGHTERS OF PENELOPE... Vera Manolakas 

Happy New Year everyone! 
 

5ŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎΩ Ǉŀǎǘ ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
meeting.  Each past president was presented with a white 
rose.  In addition, service pins were presented to Ann 
Jonson, 30 years and Helen Nicholas, 45 years. 
 

On December 1, the Daughters joined Philoptochos for their 
joint Christmas dinner at the Macaroni Grill.  After dinner, 
Melanie McNulty and Olga Raptis led us in singing Christmas 
carols.  A good time was had by all. 
 

Our baklava sale was, again, a successful project.  Many 
people purchased the small pans for Christmas gifts.  Thanks 
to all who supported us with this project as it is our main 
fund raiser.  Proceeds from the baklava sale go toward 
meeting our national/district obligations and our charitable 
contributions. 
 

In December, we initiated eight women into the order.  We 
were honored to have our grand president, Elaine 
Sampanis, attend the initiation at the AHEPA house.  Elaine 
Snyder made the main dish and Eleni Gikas surprised us 
with loukoumades.  After lunch, the sisters spent time 
getting to know each other better.  
 

On November 28, four Maids were initiated into the order 
of the Maids of Athena by their grand president, Sia Zois.  
Two of the Maids were also initiated into Daughters by 
Daughters president Vera Manolakas.   Maids officers are as 
follows:  Worthy Maid, Nikki Frankenstein; Loyal Maid, 
Peggy Kehayes; Treasurer, Anna Gelis; Secretary, Christine 
Kehayes; Corresponding Secretary, Katherine Brown. 
 

Now that the Maids have elected officers, the chapter is 
being reactivated by national.  The Maids are currently 
reviewing ideas for fund raisers and service projects.  New 
members are welcome.  Please contact any Maid for 
information. 
 

Chronia Polla from the Daughters and Maids. 
 

AHEPA... George Karampas 
The AHEPA Cincinnati Chapter held its last meeting for 2009 
on December 8

th
  with a wonderful dinner prepared by 

George Kalemanis.  After dinner Milan Snyder and Martin 
White were initiated as our newest AHEPA brothers. 
 

The AHEPA 100 Raffle drawing took place after the Liturgy 
on December 6

th
.   The winners are as follows:  First Prize of 

$3,000 won by Irish Condorodis, Second Prize of $1,000 won 
by Samuel Kiriazis, and Third Prize of $500 won by Socrates 
Kolitsos.  Winners of $100 each are Efthemios Mamaligas, 
George Stavropoulos, Alexandra Hollister, Doris Abdallah, 
Anthony T. Caneris, Nick Pantel, Mary Christos, Renee 
Dracakis, and John D. Johnson.  We thank everyone who 
supported us in this fundraiser. 
 

The AHEPA Apartments Corporation once again sponsored 
Christmas Dinner for the senior citizen residents in our 
apartments: in Mt. Healthy on Monday, December 14

th
  and 

in Milford on Wednesday, December 16
th

.  Our apartments 
are completely full with a very long waiting list of interested 
applicants. 
 

We wish everyone a Happy and Healthy New Year. 
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Parish Master Calendar  
FOR THE MOST UPDATED CALENDAR VISIT WWW.HOLYTRINITY.OH.GOARCH.ORG 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

     
1 

2 

     

ST. BASIL 
THE GREAT 

CIRCUMCISION 
OF THE LORD 

9:30 a.m. 
DIVINE LITURGY 
AND DOXOLOGY 

 

3 
4 

5 6 7 
8 9 

 

8:30 a.m. 
MATINS 
9:30 a.m. 

DIVINE LITURGY 
 

 

 

THEOPHANY EVE 
9:30 A.M. 
VESPERAL 

DIVINE LITURGY 
AND BLESSING 

OF THE WATERS 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Philoptochos 

Meeting  

HOLY 
THEOPHANY 
8:30 - MATINS 

9:30 A.M. 
DIVINE LITURGY 

GREAT BLESSING 
OF THE WATERS 

7:00 p.m. 
Inquirers' Class  

7:00 p.m. 
Choir Rehearsal  

ST. JOHN 
THE BAPTIST 

8:30 a.m. 
MATINS 
9:30 a.m. 
DIVINE 

LITURGY 

11:00 a.m. 
JOY&HOPE 
Ministry 
Meeting  

  

10 
11 12 13 14 15 16 

8:30 a.m. 
MATINS 
9:30 a.m. 

DIVINE LITURGY 
Parish Vasilopita 

sponsored by 
Philoptochos  

 

7:00 p.m. 
Bible Study 

6:30 p.m. 
GOYA Meeting 

 
6.30 p.m. 

Mothers' Club  
Meeting  

7:00 p.m. 
Inquirers' Class  
Understanding 

the Divine 
Liturgy  

 

7:00 p.m. 
Choir Rehearsal  

 
St. Nicholas 

Camp Reunion 
at Lexington, KY 

12 p.m. 
Over 50s 
Luncheon  

17 
18 19 20 21 22 23 

 

8:30 a.m. 
MATINS 
9:30 a.m. 

DIVINE LITURGY 
St. Demetr ios 

Vasi lopi ta 
 

MLK Day 
Offices 
Closed 

7:00 p.m. 
Bible Study  

6:00 p.m. 
JOY and HOPE 

Meeting  
 

7:00 p.m. 
Inquirers' Class  
Understanding 

the Divine 
Liturgy  

 

No Choir 
Rehearsal 

7:00 p.m. 
Parish 
Council 
Meeting  

 

9:00 a.m.  
Pre-Cana Classes 

for couples 
marrying at 
HTSNGOC 

24 
25 26 27 28 29 

30 

TRIODION BEGINS 
 

8:30 - MATINS 
9:30 AM DIVINE 

LITURGY 
Sunday of the 
Publican and 

Pharisee 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Bible Study  

6:30 p.m. 
GOYA Meeting 

 

7:00 p.m. 
Daughters of 

Penelope 
Meeting  

7:00 p.m.  
Inquirers' Class  
Understanding 

the Divine 
Liturgy  

 

7:00 p.m. 
Choir Rehearsal  

  

THREE HIERARCHS: 
Basil the Great, 

Gregory the 
Theologian and 

John Chrysostom 
8:30 a.m. 

MATINS and 
DIVINE LITURGY 
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OUR FIRST  
2010 STEWARDSHIP LIST  

WILL APPEAR  
IN THE  

FEBRUARY VOICE. 
 

[ŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ нлмл  
our most successful year ever! 

 
Thank you for the 

 continued support of our  
Church and her ministries. 

 

 

If you have not made your Stewardship 

Pledge for 2010 we encourage you to do so 

today.  Pledge Cards are available through 

the Church Office or can be obtained by 

contacting any member of the Parish 

Council or the Clergy. The names that 

appear on this list are those who have 

declared their intention to give by filling 

out and returning a Pledge Card to the 

Church Office. 
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The Simple Shepherd of Simple Souls  
By the Nun Martha 

Iƛǎ άƛƴǾƻƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘǎέΥ  Papa-Nicholas Planas would commemorate names 
for hours on end.  First, deceased patriarchs, metropolitans, priests, deacons, 
monastics, andτthe people of Naxos and of Athens.  The names which they gave 
him he would commemorate regularly for many months.  In order to give him a 
little rest, his spiritual children would secretly take the old ones and tear them up, 
because he took them with him to all the churches where he used to go.  He 
would put them in two big handkerchiefs and tie them up into a bundle of sorts, 
an carry them in his bosom; they would press against his heart.  When he finally 
ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƘƻƳŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŦƛǾŜ ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ 
of the burden that he had on his chestτbecause he had two bundles, the names 
and alittle box with holy relicsτ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ ά²Ƙŀǘ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ōǳƴŘƭŜǎΚέ  
AƴŘ ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƴǎǿŜǊΣ άaȅ ƛƴǾƻƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴȅ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘǎΦέ 
 

He was exceedingly simple, like a little child, but he was also to the point in his 
ǇƘƛƭƻǎƻǇƘƛŎŀƭ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  {ƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ άDƻƻŘƴŜǎǎΣ CŀǘƘŜǊΣ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƛǊŜŘΚ  ²ƘŜƴ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
ǊŜǎǘΚέ  IŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎǊƻǎǎ Ƙƛǎ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƘǳƳƛƭƛǘȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅΣ άL ǿƛƭƭ ŎƘŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴȅ DƻŘ ŦƻǊ ŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ L ƘŀǾŜ 
Ƴȅ ōŜƛƴƎ όtǎƭŀƳ млоΥорύΦέ  {ƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ ά.ǳǘ ǿƘȅ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǎǘŀȅ ǎƻ ƭƻƴƎ ƛƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΚέ  ά¸ƻǳΣέ ƘŜ 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ǘŜƭƭ ƘƛƳΣ άǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƻǇŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƘƻǇΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ȅƻǳ ǎƛǘ 
inside all day? And ŦƻǊ ƳŜΣ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜΦέ 
 

Since he used to celebrate Liturgy every day, he would 
go to other churches also, especially to the Church of 
the Prophet Elisseus on Ares Street, which no longer 
exists.  Unhallowed hands tore it down, without 
stopping to think that from this church the monasteries 
of the Holy Mountain, and well as of the rest of Greece, 
were provided with virtuous men as monks, and the 
convents with pious nuns.  There compunctionate vigils 
used to take place, having as first chanters, Alexander 
Papadiamantis, who in his stories (in the Songs of God) 
refers to Papa-Nicholas as a worthy laborer in the 
priesthood, and Alexander (later monk Andronikos) 
Moraitides.  There Papa-Nicholas would also keep vigil 
together with the very-memorable Papa-Anthony, 
ǇǊƛŜǎǘ ƻŦ {ŀƛƴǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩǎ ŀǘ tŜǾƪŀƪƛŀΦ  tŀǇŀ-Nicholas 
would come at nine-thirty at night, since he would rest 
a little after the Liturgy of the day.  When he came into 
church, there would be commotion from the welcome 
which the congregation gave him.  Some would kiss his 
hands, some his rasa, others his dear little head since he 
was short.  What unforgettable vigis those were!  He 
would celebrate the Liturgy at the Church of the 
Prophet most o fthe time.  But on feast days he would  
be in his parish.

FATHER BILLõS 

RECOMMENDED READING 

FOR NOVEMBER  

THE SIGN OF THE CROSS 
 

by Andreas Andreopoulos 
 

The Sign of the Cross is literally a 
tracing of the Cross of Christ 
onto the body. By so doing, 
Christians invite the mystery of 
the Cross into their daily lives.  

 Now, and for the first time, young Greek scholar 
Andrea Andreopoulos explains the tremendous 
meaning, mystery, and history of this dramatic 
gesture shared by Christians worldwide.  This 
readable account will fascinate and inspire all 
who desire to know more about this inherited 
spiritual practice of everyday life.   

This book is available in our Parish Bookstore. 
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ʁ  Oʅɹʁʅ ʃɮʇɽʁʅ ʁ ɸɶɰɮɹʁʅ 
  

ʁ ʂˋʽˇˌ ʃʰˏ˂ˇˌ ˇ ɸʹʲʰʾˇˌΣ ʺˁ˃ʰˋʶ ˋˍʰ ˔ˊˈ˄ʽʰ ˍˇˎ ɲʶˁʾˇˎ όнпф-нрм ˃ΦʋΦύ ˁʰʽ ˍˇˎ 
ɰʰ˂ʶˊʽʰ˄ˇˏ όнрп-нрф ˃ΦʋΦύΦ ʅˏ˃˒˖˄ʰ ˃ʶ ˍʹ˄ ʲʽˇʴˊʰ˒ʾʰ ˍˇˎ ɮʴʾˇˎ ɹʶˊ˖˄ˏ˃ˇˎΣ ˍʹˌ 
ˇˉˇʾʰˌ ˉˊˈˋ˒ʰˍʰ ʰˉˇʵʶʾ˔ʻʹˁʶ ʹ ʽˋˍˇˊʽˁˈˍʹˍʰΣ ˃ʶ ʲʱˋʹ ˃ʽʰ ˉˇ˂ˏ ʰˊ˔ʰʽˈˍʶˊʹ 
ʶ˂˂ʹ˄ʽˁʺ ˉʹʴʺΣ ˍʰ ˈˊʽʰ ˍʹˌ ʸ˖ʺˌ ˍˇˎ ˃ˉˇˊˇˏ˄ ˄ʰ ˍˇˉˇʻʶˍʹʻˇˏ˄ ˃ʶˍʰ˅ˏ ˍ˖˄ ʶˍ˗˄ ноо 
ˁʰʽ опс ˃ΦʋΦ ɮ˄ʺˁʶ ˋʶ ˉ˂ˇˏˋʽʰ ˇʽˁˇʴʷ˄ʶʽʰ ˍʹˌ ˁʱˍ˖ ɸʹʲʰˀʵˇˌ ˍʹˌ ɮʽʴˏˉˍˇˎΦ ʂˍʰ˄ ˇ 
ɲʷˁʽˇˌ ʶ˅ʰˉʷ˂ˎˋʶ ˁʰˍʱ ˍ˖˄ ʋˊʽˋˍʽʰ˄˗˄ ˍˇ˄ ˍˊˇ˃ʶˊˈ ʵʽ˖ʴ˃ˈ ˍˇˎΣ ˇ ʂˋʽˇˌ ˋʶ ˄ʶʰˊʺ 
ʹ˂ ʽˁʾʰ ʷ˔ʰˋʶ ˍˇˎˌ ʴˇ˄ʶʾˌ ˍˇˎΦ ɳˉʶʽʵʺ ˒ˇʲʺʻʹˁʶ ˃ʺˉ˖ˌ ˉʰˊʰʵˇʻʶʾ ˋˍˇˎˌ ʵʽ˗ˁˍʶˌ ˍ˖˄ 
ʋˊʽˋˍʽʰ˄˗˄ ʰˉˈ ˍˇ˄ ʱ˄ʵˊʰ ˍʹˌ ʰʵʶ˂˒ʺˌ ˍˇˎΣ ˍˇ˄ ʴʰ˃ˉˊˈ ˍˇˎΣ ʸʺˍʹˋʶ ˉʰˊʹʴˇˊʽʱ ˁʰʽ 
ˋ˖ˍʹˊʾʰ ˋˍʹ˄ ʷˊʹ˃ˇΦ 
 
ɮ˒ˇˏ ˉʷˊʰˋʶ ˇ ʵʽ˖ʴ˃ˈˌ ˍˇˎ ɲʶˁʾˇˎ ˁʰʽ ʶˉʰ˄ʺ˂ʻʶ ʹ ʴʰ˂ʺ˄ʹΣ ʰˉʰˍʹ˂ʺ ˈ˃˖ˌ ˁʰʽ 
ˉˊˇˋ˖ˊʽ˄ʺΣ ˇ ʂˋʽˇˌ ʰˉˇ˒ʱˋʽˋʶ ˄ʰ ʶ˅ʰˁˇ˂ˇˎʻʺˋʶʽ ˍʹ˄ ʶˊʹ˃ʽˁʺ ˍˇˎ ʵʽʰ˃ˇ˄ʺΦ ʅˍʹ˄ 
ʷˊʹ˃ˇ ʰʴʱˉʹˋʶ ˍˇ˄ ʰˋˁʹˍʽˁˈ ʲʾˇ ˁʰʽ ˉˊˇ˔˗ˊʹˋʶ ˋˍʰ ʶ˄ʵˈˍʶˊʰΣ ˈˉˇˎ ʲˊʺˁʶ 
ˋˉʺ˂ʰʽˇΣ ˃ʷˋʰ ˋˍˇ ˇˉˇʾˇ ˉʷˊʰˋʶ ˈ˂ˇ ˍˇ˄ ˔ˊˈ˄ˇ ˍʹˌ ʸ˖ʺˌ ˍˇˎ ˃ʶ ˉ˄ʶˎ˃ʰˍʽˁˇˏˌ 
ʰʴ˗˄ʶˌ ˁʰʽ ˋˍʶˊʺˋʶʽˌΦ ɽʷʴʶˍʰʽ ˃ʱ˂ʽˋˍʰ ˈˍʽ ʷ˅˖ ʰˉˈ ˍˇ ˋˉʺ˂ʰʽˇ ʷˍˊʶ˔ʶ ʵˊˇˋʶˊˈˍʰˍʹ 

ˉʹʴʺ ˁʰʽ ˎˉʺˊ˔ʶ ˒ˇʾ˄ʽˁʰˌΣ ʽʵʽʰʾˍʶˊʰ ˕ʹ˂ˈˌΦ ɳˁʶʾ ˃ʷˋʰ ˋˍʹ˄ ʹˋˎ˔ʾʰ ˍʹˌ ˒ˏˋʶ˖ˌΣ ˃ʶ˂ʶˍˇˏˋʶ ˍˇ ɹʶˊˈ ɳˎʰʴʴʷ˂ʽˇ 
ˁʰʽ ʱ˂˂ʰ ˕ˎ˔˖˒ʶ˂ʺ ʲʽʲ˂ʾʰΦ ɳˁʶʾ ˍˇ˄ ʴ˄˗ˊʽˋʰ˄ ˁʰʽ ʵʽʱ˒ˇˊˇʽ ʱ˂˂ˇʽ ʰ˄ʰ˔˖ˊʹˍʷˌΣ ˉˇˎ ʶʾ˔ʰ˄ ʰ˄ʰʸʹˍʺˋʶʽ ˁʰʽ 
ʰˎˍˇʾ ˋˍʹ˄ ʷˊʹ˃ˇ ˍʹ˄ ˋ˖ˍʹˊʾʰ ʰˉˈ ˍˇˎˌ ʵʽ˗ˁˍʶˌ ˍˇˎˌΦ ʆˈˋˇ ˃ʱ˂ʽˋˍʰ ʺˍʰ˄ ˇ˂ˇ˒ʱ˄ʶˊʹ ʹ ˉ˄ʶˎ˃ʰˍʽˁʺ ˎˉʶˊˇ˔ʺ 
ˁʰʽ ʹ ˍʰˉʶʽ˄ˇ˒ˊˇˋˏ˄ʹ ˍˇˎΣ ˗ˋˍʶ ˈ˂ˇʽ ˍˇˎ ʰˉʷʵʽʵʰ˄ ˋʶʲʰˋ˃ˈ ˁʰʽ ʰʴʱˉʹΣ ˁʰʽ ˍˇ˄ ˊ˖ˍˇˏˋʰ˄ ʴʽʰ ˉˇ˂˂ʱ 
ʸʹˍʺ˃ʰˍʰΣ ʶʾˍʶ ʹʻʽˁʺˌ ˁʰʽ ʻʶˇ˂ˇʴʽˁʺˌ ʵʽʰˁˊʾˋʶ˖ˌΣ ʶʾˍʶ ʰ˄ʰ˒ʶˊˈ˃ʶ˄ʰ ˋˍʹ˄ ˉˊˇˋ˖ˉʽˁʺ ˍˇˎˌ ˕ˎ˔ʽˁʺ ˁʰˍʱˋˍʰˋʹΦ 
ʁ ʂˋʽˇˌ ʰˉʰ˄ˍˇˏˋʶ ˋˍˇ˄ ˁʰʻʷ˄ʰ ˉʰˍˊʽˁʱΣ ˂ˏ˄ˇ˄ˍʰˌ ˍʽˌ ʰˉˇˊʾʶˌ ˍˇˎˌΣ ˒˖ˍʾʸˇ˄ˍʰˌ ˍʽˌ ʰ˃˒ʽʲˇ˂ʾʶˌ ˍˇˎˌΣ 
ˋˍʶˊʶ˗˄ˇ˄ˍʰˌ ˍʽˌ ˉʶˉˇʽʻʺˋʶʽˌ ˍˇˎˌΣ ˁʰʻˇʵʹʴ˗˄ˍʰˌ ˍˇˎˌ ˋˍˇ˄ ˍʶ˂ʶʽˈˍʶˊˇ ʲʾˇΣ ˔˖ˊʾˌ ˁʰʻˈ˂ˇˎ ˄ʰ 
ˎˉʶˊʹ˒ʰ˄ʶˏʶˍʰʽΣ ˍʽ˃˗˄ˍʰˌ ˁʰʽ ˍˇ˄ ˃ʽˁˊˈˍʶˊˇ ʰˉˈ ˍˇˎˌ ʰʵʶ˂˒ˇˏˌ ˍˇˎ ˁʰʽ ˋˎ˃ˉʶˊʽ˒ʶˊˈ˃ʶ˄ˇˌ ˃ʶ ˂ʶˉˍʺΣ ʶˎʴʶ˄ʺ 
ˁʰʽ ʵʽʰˁˊʽˍʽˁʺ ˋˎ˃ˉʶˊʽ˒ˇˊʱΦ 
 
ɶ ˒ʺ˃ʹ ˍˇˎ ʵʽʰˁʶˁˊʽ˃ʷ˄ˇˎ ʰ˄ʰ˔˖ˊʹˍˇˏΣ ʷ˒ʻʰˋʶ ˁʰʽ ˋˍʰ ʰˎˍʽʱ ˍˇˎ ɾʶʴʱ˂ˇˎ ɮ˄ˍ˖˄ʾˇˎΦ ɷ˂ʻʶ ˂ˇʽˉˈ˄ ˁʰʽ 
ʰˎˍˈˌΣ ˍˇ ʷˍˇˌ опп ˃ΦʋΦ ˋˍˇ˄ ʃʰˏ˂ˇΦ ɼʰʽ ˍʾˉˇˍʰ ʵʶ˄ ʺˍʰ˄ ˋˎʴˁʽ˄ʹˍʽˁˈˍʶˊˇ ʰˉˈ ˍʹ˄ ˋˎ˄ʱ˄ˍʹˋʹ ˍ˖˄ ʵˏˇ ʶˁʶʾ˄˖˄ 
ʰʴʾ˖˄ ʰ˄ʵˊ˗˄Φ ɯʴ˄˖ˋˍˇʽ ʷ˖ˌ ˍˈˍʶ ˇ ʷ˄ʰˌ ˉˊˇˌ ˍˇ˄ ʱ˂˂ˇ˄Σ ʰ˄ˍʱ˂˂ʰ˅ʰ˄ ʰʵʶ˂˒ʽˁˈˍʰˍʰ ʰˋˉʰˋ˃ˈ ˁʰʽ ʵˇˁʾ˃ʰʸʰ˄ 
ʰ˄ʷˁ˒ˊʰˋˍʹ ˔ʰˊʱΣ ˈˋˇ ʵʽʰˊˁˇˏˋʶ ʹ ˋˎ˄ʱ˄ˍʹˋʹ ˁʰʽ ˋˎ˄ˇ˃ʽ˂ˇˏˋʰ˄ ˁʰʽ ʶˁ˒ˊʱʸˇ˄ˍʰ˄ ˇ ˁʰʻʷ˄ʰˌ ˃ʶ ʶ˄ʻˇˎˋʽʰˋ˃ˈ 
ʴʽʰ ˍˇ˄ ʱ˂˂ˇ˄ ˁʰʽ ˍʰˉʶʽ˄ʱ ʴʽʰ ˍˇ˄ ʶʰˎˍˈ ˍˇˎΦ ɾʱ˂ʽˋˍʰ ˇ ɾʷʴʰˌ ɮ˄ˍ˗˄ʽˇˌ ʰˉˈˊʹˋʶ ˉ˗ˌ ʷ˒ˍʰˋʶ ˇ ʂˋʽˇˌ ʃʰˏ˂ˇˌ 
ˋˍʰ ʱʲʰˍʰ ˍʹˌ ʶˊʺ˃ˇˎΣ ˈˉˇˎ ʱ˄ʻˊ˖ˉˇˌ ˉˇˍʷ ʵʶ˄ ˍˈ˂˃ʹˋʶΦ 
ɾʶˍʱ ʰˉˈ ˃ʶˊʽˁˇˏˌ ˃ʺ˄ʶˌ ʶˉʰ˄ʺ˂ʻʶ ˇ ɯʴʽˇˌ ɮ˄ˍ˗˄ʽˇˌΦ ʆʹ˄ ˉˊˇʹʴˇˏ˃ʶ˄ʹ ˄ˏ˔ˍʰ ʶʾ˔ʶ ˉʶʻʱ˄ʶʽ ˇ ʂˋʽˇˌ ʃʰˏ˂ˇˌ 
ˁʰʽ ʵˏˇ ˂ʽˇ˄ˍʱˊʽʰ ʷˋˍʶˁʰ˄ ˁˇ˄ˍʱ ˋˍˇ˄ ˍʱ˒ˇ ˍˇˎΣ ˍˇ˄ ˇˉˇʾˇ ˍʰ ʾʵʽʰ ˃ʶ ˍʰ ˄ˏ˔ʽʰ ˍˇˎˌ ˍˇ˄ ʶʾ˔ʰ˄ ʰ˄ʰˋˁʱ˕ʶʽΦ ɳˁʶʾ 
ˁʰʽ ˍˇ˄ ʶʾ˔ʰ˄ ʰˉˇʻʷˋʶʽΦ ɷˍʰ˄ ʶˁʰˍˈ˄ ʵʷˁʰ ˍˊʽ˗˄ ʶˍ˗˄Σ ˈˍʰ˄ ˃ʶˍʷˋˍʹ ʶʽˊʹ˄ʽˁʱ ˉˊˇˌ ˍˇ˄ ɼˏˊʽˇΦ ʁ ɯʴʽˇˌ ɮ˄ˍ˗˄ʽˇˌ 
ʶˉʷˋˍˊʶ˕ʶΣ ˒ʷˊˇ˄ˍʰˌ ˃ʰʸʾ ˍˇˎ ˖ˌ ʽʶˊˈ ˁʶʽ˃ʺ˂ʽˇ ˍˇ ˊʱˋˇ ˍˇˎ ʁˋʾˇˎ ʃʰˏ˂ˇˎΦ 
  
ɮˉˇ˂ˎˍʾˁʽˇΦ ɷ˔ˇˌ ʴϥΦ ɸʶʾʰˌ ˉʾˋˍʶ˖ˌΦ 
ɸʶʽˇˎ ʃ˄ʶˏ˃ʰˍˇˌΣ ˍʹ ʶˉʽ˄ʶˏˋʶʽΣ ˉˊ˗ˍˇˌ ˗ˁʹˋʰˌΣ ʶ˄ ˍʹ ʶˊʺ˃˖Σ ɷ˂ʽˇˎ ˍˇ˄ ʸʹ˂˖ˍʺ˄ ˃ʽ˃ʹˋʱ˃ʶ˄ˇˌ ˁʰʽ ʵʽϥ ˇˊ˄ʷˇˎ 
ˍˊʰ˒ʶʾˌ ˖ˌ ʽˋʱʴʴʶ˂ˇˌΣ ˎˉϥ ɮ˄ˍ˖˄ʾˇˎ ˍ˖ ˁˈˋ˃˖ ʶʴ˄˗ˊʽˋʰʽΦ ʃʰˏ˂ʶ ˈˋʽʶΣ ʋˊʽˋˍˈ˄ ˍˇ˄ ɸʶˈ˄ ʽˁʷˍʶˎʶΣ ʵ˖ˊʺˋʰˋʻʰʽ 
ʹ˃ʾ˄ ˍˇ ˃ʷʴʰ ʷ˂ʶˇˌΦ  
  
ɼˇ˄ˍʱˁʽˇ˄Φ ɷ˔ˇˌ ʵΩΦ ɳˉʶ˒ʱ˄ʹˌ ˋʺ˃ʶˊˇ˄Φ 
ʆˇ˄ ˒˖ˋˍʺˊʰ ʱˉʰ˄ˍʶˌ ˍˇ˄ ʶ˄ ˍ˖ ˏ˕ʶʽΣ ʰˊʶˍ˗˄ ʶˁ˂ʱ˃˕ʰ˄ˍʰΣ ʰ˄ʶˎ˒ʹ˃ʺˋ˖˃ʶ˄ ˉʽˋˍˇʾΣ ʃʰˏ˂ˇ˄ ˍˇ˄ ʻʶʾˇ˄ 
ˁˊʰˎʴʱʸˇ˄ˍʶˌ˜ ʅˎ ˍ˖˄ ˇˋʾ˖˄ ʋˊʽˋˍʷ ʰʴʰ˂˂ʾʰ˃ʰΦ 
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On Sunday, November 15, 2009, Parish Council elections were conducted and the 
Board of Elections of our Parish confirmed that the following individuals were 
duly elected to the Parish Council:   
 

Nickie Brown  
William J. (Buzzy) Gaz  

Nicholas Georgiton  
George Haralamos  

Dr. Peter J. Kambelos  
Milan Snyder  

 
The members-elect are financially and ecclesiastically in good standing with our 
Parish, the Metropolis of Detroit and the Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of 
America.  The members-elect will be given the oath of office upon receipt of 
ratification of the elections by His Eminence Metropolitan Nichol as of Detroit.  
We pray that God will grant to them a fruitful term of office.  
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